
  

 Together it Works/Ensemble ça marche!  

 Sunday, May 29, 2022  

 
École Central Elementary School of the Arts 

Month at a glance…  

 

June Dates 

3rd - Retro Day- 60s, 70s, 80s 
17th- Beach Day / Hawaiian Day 

20th - Fun Day 
21st - Grade 6 gone all day for Indigenous Day 

23rd- Last Day for Students 
23rd - Report Cards go home 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  

   

Every year at this time a year I am amazed that there is only one month of school left.  As we 

head into June, we wanted to send an update of past and upcoming events.   

 

Great Cereal Challenge- We are still collecting unopened cereal boxes for the Salvation Army 

and Women’s Resource Centre.  We are getting close to having enough for our domino chain 

but we are not there yet.  Please consider sending one box if you can.  We are collecting them 

until June 10th.  We will post photos of the boxes we have later this week.   

 

Gardens- Our garden beds are done.  Thank you to the students from M. Helliwell and M. 

Samuel that helped us plant.  Thank you to Mme Moisan for helping to clean them out.   

 

Morning and After School Supervision- Friendly reminder that our morning supervision begins 

at 7:55 am only. Our after school supervision ends at 3:10 pm.   

 

Track and Field- Practices will continue at lunch time and at 8:00 am all week.  The teams have 

been selected. The district track meet is June 3rd.  We will be sending home a permission letter 

to participate.   

 

Doig Days- Our grade 4 students had the opportunity to participate in Doig Days this year.  

Thank you to all the organizers that made it happen.  Our students loved it!   

 

District Public Speaking Contest- Our students participated in a public speaking contest this 

year.  Thank you to Mr. Bell and Mrs. Gilbert for judging our speeches at the school level.  Our 

three participants: Hillary Campbell, Kennedy Holtman, and Ember Maddigan represented our 

school and won the all-around trophy!  Huge congratulations to Hillary Campbell for coming in 

first place.  

 



 

School Supplies: We will be purchasing school supplies for families again next year at a cost of 

$40.00/child for primary and $45.00/child for intermediate students.  This alleviates families 

from having to search out lists and supplies.  We buy our supplies in bulk and as a result we get 

great prices, which we pass along to our families.  It also ensures that students receive the 

supplies that their specific teacher wants to use.  Payments will be due in September.   

The School District has approved our fee schedule and bell schedule for 2022-2023 School 

Year. Please see below: 

Fee Schedule 

Grade Level: Supplies: Cultural Fee: Agenda: 

Kindergarten $40 $10.00 Not applicable 

Grade 1-3 $40 $10.00 $10.00 

Grade 4-6 $45 $10.00 $10.00 

Grade 4-6 $20.00 Sport Fees- only for 
students participating 
on school teams 

Up to $20 will be collected for extra-
curricular sports teams where there 
is a cost for busing, refs, tournament 
fees, etc.  

Grade 6 only  Voluntary Québec Trip 
$2500 

Technology Fee: Rental charge for  
iPad as per district fees - $30.00 

 

Bell Schedule 2022-2023 

8:00 a.m.       Regular Supervision begins          12: 05 p.m.   Lunch bell - students go outside 

8:45 a.m.       Warning Bell                                   12:25 p.m.    Bell- Students come in to eat 

8:50 a.m.       Classes Commence                        12:46 p.m.    Warning Bell 

10:35 a.m.     Recess                                              12:51 p.m.    Classes Resume 

10:50 a.m.     Warning Bell                                  2:52 p.m.      Dismissal 

10:55 a.m.     Classes Resume                              3:07 p.m.      Playground supervision ends                             

 

Art Cards: Thank you to the PAC (Juel Beattie) for organizing.  The orders are now closed.  We 

will send them home once they arrive.  

 

June Hot Lunch- Orders close tomorrow, Monday May 30th.  Don’t forget to pay when you 

order. 

 

Please feel free to email or call if you have any questions.  We thank you in advance for your 

continued cooperation.    

 

Sincerely,  

  

Mme Côté-Aubin                                                                                    Mr. Brooks  

 Principal                                                                                          Vice-Principal 



Doig Days:  

                  
 

Mme Lynn’s Grade 1 Class building towers to hold a marshmallow: 

                                
 

District Speech Contest: 

                                         
 

Pottery Classes with Mme Suzon: 

          


